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Ordinance No.: 215-2023              
 

Executive Summary 
 

The Department of Port Control (“Department”) is requesting authority to exercise the option 
to renew Contract No. PS2021-214 with CDW Government LLC to provide technical support 
and maintenance of core information technology activities and other related services to acquire 
software. 
 
Background/Purpose: 
The Department is requesting approval to exercise the options to renew Contract No. PS2021-
214 with CDW Government LLC to provide information technology support and maintenance, 
of core information technology activities, and other related services, through staff 
augmentation, and to acquire software, for the Department.  The Department’s ITS Division 
requires staff augmentation and managed services contract(s) to complement its ability to 
provide critical services and technical expertise to the Department’s ITS systems’ stakeholders; 
including traveling public, airlines staff, airport tenants and Department employees.  
 
Ordinance 557-2019 provides that the second of the three one-year options to renew shall not 
be exercised without additional legislative authority. The Department is desirous of exercising 
the second of the one-year options for Contract No. PS2021-214. 
 
Schedule or Term of Contract: 
The Department is requesting to exercise the second of the three one-year options to renew.  
 
Anticipated Cost: 
$200,000 annually 
 
Current Vendors/ Contracts: 
 
Vendor Vendor Address Contract No. 
CDW Government LLC  230 North Milwaukee Avenue 

Vernon Hills, Illinois 60061 
PS2021-214 

 
Employee Information:      
Total number of employees – Globally, CDW has 15,000 coworkers 

 
Number of employees that are minorities – 28% (data is for U.S. only) 

 
Number of employees that are women – 32% (data is for U.S. only)  
 
Number of employees that are City of Cleveland Residents – 6 
 


